August 11, 2025

To: Board of Trustees

From: Dana Scott, Assistant Superintendent

Subject: Review SBEC Professional Development Clearinghouse and Consider

Approval of the District's Professional Development Plan

SB 1267 (Regular Session) requires the board to annually review the State Board for Educator Certification (SBEC) clearinghouse regarding best practices and industry recommendations for professional development and adopt a professional development policy based on the training recommendations in the clearinghouse.

To meet the policy requirements, the attached local policy DMA(LOCAL) text reflects that the board shall annually approve the district's professional development plan, which must be guided by the clearinghouse; note any differences from the clearinghouse recommendations; and include a schedule of required professional development.

<u>Recommendation</u>: I recommend the Board approve the presented Professional Development Plan that meets all requirements listed in law for a district's professional development policy.